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	Metro Urges Congress To Reward Self-Help Counties When Crafting Transportation Section Of Stimulus Bill

Last Friday we issued a letter to Speaker of the House Nancy Pelosi and Senate Majority Leader Harry Reid urging them to establish, in the proposed economic stimulus bill, a self-help incentive component that rewards state and local agencies for investing their own funding in transportation projects.  Under such a plan, any project sponsor that chooses to match federal transportation stimulus funds with local funds would be eligible for additional incentive funds.  The letter also encourages Congress to properly distribute transportation funds in the stimulus bill to metropolitan areas. Specifically, the correspondence urges Congress to utilize the State Transportation Program as the mechanism to distribute highway funds.  Copies of this letter will be shared with all members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation, House and Senate leaders on transportation matters and with the Obama-Biden Transition Project Agency Working Group on Transportation.
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/FederalLtr.pdf

Geotechnical Borings for Route 710 Technical Study
During the first week in January, Caltrans consultants will commence geotechnical borings for the Route 710 Technical Study.  The first borings will be the City of Alhambra.  Test boring activities will continue through March throughout three zones identified in the route neutral areas spanning the Cities of Los Angeles, Alhambra, South Pasadena and Pasadena.  Subsequent borings may be scheduled in additional areas that reach into the San Gabriel Valley after the initial borings are completed.  Caltrans outreach consultant has also scheduled briefings with staff in each of the indicated cities.  Tomorrow, December 30, the outreach consultants will brief Pasadena’s City Manager, and Directors of Public Works and Transportation.  A full schedule of the target dates for geotechnical borings will be forthcoming from Caltrans and their consultant team.  

Metro Tournament of Roses Service Promotion

This morning General Manager of Rail Operations Mike Cannell joined Board Member and CALTRANS District 7 Director Doug Failing and the 2009 Tournament of Roses Queen and Court at Del Mar Station to promote Metro Rail service to parade, Rose Bowl Game and post-parade float viewing beginning Jan. 1.  Metro will run its rail lines all night long New Years Eve to enable parade goers throughout L.A. County to get an early place in the Pasadena parade route.  Free rides will be made available between 9 p.m. and 2 a.m.  To accommodate the large numbers of anticipated riders, we will run additional trains and more frequent service on the Metro Gold Line. The queen and court took a brief ride on the Metro Gold Line as part of the promotional media event.  News media covering this morning media event included KCBS/KCAL 2/9, Fox 11, KFWB Radio, San Gabriel Valley Newspaper Group, Asian Pacific News, and Business Life Magazine.
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